
MINUTES 
 

Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 
Orchard Creek Lodge  

June 1, 2009 
 
Board Members:  
President, Kathy Mason Event     Events Coordinator, Arnie Sondergard  
V.P. Membership, DiAnn Rooney    Social Chair, Cherė Andre  
Secretary, Pat Heesch      Historian/Liaison, Virgil Berry  
Treasurer, Suzanne Schmidt     Web Master, Dick Brewster  
 

Introductions:  
●  Kathy called the meeting to order and introduced the following new guests: Dennis &   
    Dolores Zaro. 
 
Announcements: 
●  Congratulations to Ernie & Chere Drake for organizing and leading the trip to Thunder Hill 
     Raceway.  Fun was had by all that attended.  A repeat trip will be made in 2010. 
●  Congratulations to the Masons and Gillespie for putting together the Pismo Beach trip. 
●  A big thanks to Chere for the Breakfast, Blueberries, Bacon and Bocce social event. 
    The squirt guns were a big hit!  
 
Reports:  
●  Minutes: Kathy read the minutes of the last meeting on May 4, 2009.  The minutes were   
    approved. 
●  Membership: MVP DiAnn Rooney reported that we have two new members, bringing our      
    group to 68 car in our group.  DiAnn reminded everyone to go on the LHSCG website to  
    obtain “release forms” for any additional guests attending group functions. 
●  Treasurer: Suzanne Schmidt reported our opening balance was $l,475.96, we collected  
    $40 dues, $354.00 for Breakfast, Blueberries, Bacon, and Bocce social event, and 
    expenses were $555.98, so the end of month balance was $1,333.98 
●  Web Master: Dick reported that the website is current and includes the Bodega Bay trip 
    photos, Pismo trip photos, Thunder Hill trip photos, and Breakfast & Bocce event photos.   
    We currently have 4,000 files on our website. 
●  Social: Cherė reported on our upcoming social activities: Tom Webb and Cherė, are  
    planning a chili cook-off in June at Rollins Lake. More participants needed.  Questions 
    regarding the upcoming parade in September were raised.  More information to follow. 
●  Events: Arnie discussed our planned trips for 2009, and passed around an updated list.  
 
Old Business:   
●  Ron Grondona and Myron Tessler were in charge of a new logo.  The majority of    
    members present voted on logo #3 (same as decals) as best logo for group, but  
    everyone decided that they could incorporate the image of their own car in the center of  
    the logo.  Previous logos from the LHSCG are also acceptable. 
●  Myron Tessler and Carl Grondona wanted to know who would be interested in obtaining 

shirts, jackets, and/or hats with the LHSCG logo.  They volunteered to head up the             
preparation of the new logo as well as they are going to search out pricing for hats, shirts, 
jackets, etc.   

 
New Business:  
● No new business was reported.  
● Meeting was adjourned at 8:11 p.m. and we had 55 members and 3 guests in attendance.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  



Pat Heesch Secretary 


